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October 24, 2019 
 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Acting Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223 
 
RE:  Case 18-G-0709 – Tariff filing by KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid to Revise 
Its Gas Schedule, P.S.C. No. 1, to Include a Provision for Flexibility in Accepting Applications for New 
or Additional Gas Service When There is Inadequate Supply or Capacity 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 The enclosed Supplement, issued by KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid, is 
transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”). 
 
   Supplement No. 86 
   To Schedule for Gas Service, PSC No. 1-GAS 
   Effective:  November 1, 2019  
  

This suspension supplement is being filed in compliance with the Commission’s Order 
Suspending Tariff Filings (“Order”), issued and effective October 17, 2019 in Case 18-G-0709.  As 
directed by this Order, this supplement suspends the effective date of the filed tariff leaves through 
February 28, 2020, unless otherwise ordered by the Commission. 
 

This filing is also made in accordance with Appendix 7-H (electronic filing system) to the 
Commission’s Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR, Appendix 7-H). 

 
The Company respectfully requests a waiver of the Commission’s rules and regulations 

regarding newspaper publication.  
 
Any questions regarding this filing should be directed to me at (315) 428-3642 or at 
Melissa.Barnes@nationalgrid.com. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
/s/ Melissa M. Barnes 
 
Melissa M. Barnes  
Manager, NY Gas Pricing 

Melissa M. Barnes  
Manager – NY Gas Pricing 
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